
 

 

  

 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 

PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 

JUNE 09, 2020 

 

Public Hearing                            50 E. Main St. City Hall Council Chambers                                     5:30 PM 
 

 

A Public Hearing was held on June 09, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall to solicit input 

from the public on the proposed Fiscal Year 2021 Budget.  

 

Present was Mayor Jonathan McCollar, Council Members: Phil Boyum, Venus Mack, John Riggs and Shari 

Barr. Also present was City Attorney Cain Smith, City Manager Charles Penny Assistant City Manager Jason 

Boyles, Public Information Officer Layne Phillips and City Clerk Leah Harden as well at other staff members 

and the news media.  

 

Mayor Jonathan McCollar called the Public Hearing to order. 

 

City Manager Charles Penny gave an overview of the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2021 to include no 

millage rate increase and no rate increase for water sewer utilities however it does include an increase to the 

Stormwater fee. This budget does not include any new positions. Mr. Penny stated the budget is a little tight 

this year due to COVID and the economic impact it has had but it is a good budget. 

 

There was no one to speak for or against the proposed budget for Fiscal Year 2021.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 pm 

 

______________________________ 

Jonathan McCollar, Mayor 

 

______________________________ 

Leah Harden, City Clerk 

 

 

 


